MINUTES FOR JANUARY 21, 2015

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town

Hall, 3.30 p.m.
Present: Jim Cerny, Carol White

1. The December minutes were approved.
2.1 — Current Budget — Everything looks OK with the budget.

2.2 — Discussed Mike Petlick’s fall billing as another bill came in. We will wait to pay it
until Terri has a chance to check it over.

2.3 - No word back yet from the Budget Committee on our submitted budget.

3.1& 2 — We signed the paperwork for Tom Golter who purchased Oceanside lot 37,
5R, and Dave McGuckin who purchased Oceanside lot 1, 6.

3.3 — Miriam Callahan will be buried in the Callahan lot in Riverside in the spring. It
appears there is plenty of room for the casket in the lot but we will probe it in the spring
when the ground thaws.

4.1 — We finished going over the Cemetery Rules and Regulations. We hope to
approve it next month and then post them.

4.2 — Frost Cemetery Marker — Carol met with Joanna McKnight of Historic New
England to discuss pictures and content for the marker. Joanna will be meeting with
Phineas Graphics on Friday to discuss layout.

Joanna gave Carol a layout of the Frost Cemetery done in 1924 which showed
plantings, graves and transcriptions of all the stones. This was done by Paul Frost who
also gave money to HNE for the care of this cemetery.

5.1 — Wetlands status of Oceanside Cemetery Phase Il — Jim has created a rough
draft of a letter to the Conservation commission inquiring about the possible wetlands
area in the Oceanside Cemetery to see what their determination is about possible future
use of this area.

5.2 — A recently found box of cemetery cards was given to Carol to look over.

5.4 — Jim is renewing our memberships in the NH Cemetery Association.

5.4 — We went over the To Do list.

Next Meeting: February 18, at 3.30 p.m.
Carol White, Secretary



